Washington Township Planning Board

December 8, 2014
Vice Chairman Sam Akin called the regular meeting of December 8, 2014 of the Washington Township Planning Board to order at 7:30 p.m. 

MEMBERS PRESENT

CLASS IV: William Leavens (arrived at 8:30 p.m.), Kathleen McGroarty, Charles DiSalvo, Eric Trevena
ALTERNATES: -

CLASS I:  Ken Short
CLASS II:  Roger Read 
CLASS III:  Donald Babb
ABSENT: Mark Bauerlein, Lou Mont, Sam Akin, Howard Popper
OTHERS PRESENT: Engineer Leon Hall, Attorney Edward Buzak, Planner David Banisch, Clerk Barbara Margolese 

Adequate notice of this meeting was sent to the Observer-Tribune on January 13, 2014 and posted on the Bulletin Board on the same date. Notices were mailed as requested. 

MINUTES 

Minutes from the November 10, 2014 Regular Meeting 

Mr. Short made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Ms. McGroarty. 

A voice vote was taken and the motion carried. 

Ayes:  Babb, Short, Read, McGroarty   Nays: None   Abstentions:  Trevena, DiSalvo
PUBLIC COMMENT ON NON AGENDA ITEMS 

The meeting was opened to the public for items not on the agenda. There were no questions or comments from the public and the meeting was closed to the public. 

DISCUSSION / CORRESPONDENCE
1.  Block 60, Lot 14 – 20 Parker Road – Possible Redevelopment of Site

Mayor Short noted that he, Committeeman William Roerich, and Township Administrator Andrew Coppola had met with the contract purchasers of  20 Parker Road, which is a 17 acre piece of property  owned by Cooper Chemical and is located in the OR/I Zone.  He stated that they had had a discussion regarding the possible use of this property for 1 acre residential lot zoning and a small medical office building.  Mayor Short noted that the property is located adjacent to the Fairmount Fire Station.  He stated that the site is still polluted and that there is a tax lien on the property and that NJDEP is still continuing their involvement with the property regarding its clean-up.  Mayor Short stated that the development of the property could possibly be handled as a brownfields redevelopment site.  Mr. DiSalvo stated that the site is unproductive and that he would like to hear more about this plan.  Ms. McGroarty agreed stating that she would like to hear more.  Engineers Hall stated that the Board should listen to the proposal.

2.  Musconetcong Age-Restricted Overlay Zoning Ordinance (Heath Village) –revised conceptual plans
     Block 19, Lots 5, 6, and 7 – Schooley’s Mountain Rd. & Newburgh Rd.


In attendance for the applicant were Engineer Ed Bogen, Architect and Planner Dave Danton, and Patrick Brady from Heath Village.  Architect David Danton gave a brief history of the development of Heath Village.  He then explained that across the street from the existing Heath Village is the location of the proposed development which had been the site for the previous application for US Homes.  It was noted that in 2002 the overlay zone was created for this site and in 2007 US Homes abandoned the project.  

Mr. Danton told the Board that the new site will have a reconstruction of dining spaces with three different venues.  He stated that the development will be health and wellness driven and will have a community aspect to it.  He said that there will be a definite connection between both sides of the street and the driveway entrances will be located directly across the street from one another.  Mr. Danton stated that the existing nursing facility at heath Village will be replaced by a new 90,000 square foot 108 bed facility at the new site.  Mr. Danton stated that the proposal is for 144 housing units with Phase 1 having 56 units, Phase 2 having 60 units, and Phase 3 having 28 units.  He stated that the planned parking area will have 100 foot buffer and there is to be a 75 foot offset from industrial tracts.  Mr. Leavens joined the meeting at 8:30 p.m.

Mayor Short stated that the transportation from one side of Schooley’s to the other side needs to be addressed. Mr. Danton stated that Heath Village will be proposing a transportation loop between the two sides.  Mr. Patrick Brady of heath Village informed the Board that Transistor Development Industries has been approached regarding the purchase of additional land and that they are not interested in selling their property.  He stated that they are proposing a 100 foot setback from Newburgh Road and 150 foot setback from Schooley’s Mountain Road.  Mr. DiSalvo stated that the Board should discuss the view and setbacks of the corner of Newburgh Road and Schooley’s Mountain Road.  Mr. Leavens said that he would like the applicant to consider leaving natural habitats as open space. Mr. Trevena said that he would like the section of the property by Newburgh Road developed as the last phase.  

Mr. Danton stated that Heath Village would like to move ahead with their plans and were directed to follow-up with the Board Secretary and professionals with moving ahead with their plans.  The Meeting was opened to the public for comments.  No comments or questions were made and the meeting was closed to the public.  The Secretary was directed to place this matter on the January agenda for further discussion.
3.  Preliminary Investigation to determine whether Block 30, Lots 70, 70.01, 70.02 AND 71.03 is a redevelopment area according to the Criteria set forth in N.J.S.A. 40A:12A-5 1.  

Mayor Short and Mr. Leavens recused themselves due to a conflict of interest and left the meeting. Planner Banisch reviewed the definition of redevelopment.  He stated that it essentially gives municipalities the power to identify blighted areas, clear them and replan them.  Mr. Banisch noted that the USR Optonix site, Block 30, Lots 70, 70.01, and 70.02 qualifies as a redevelopment site.  Mr. Banisch told the Board that the adjacent Martini Foundation site at Block 30, Lot 70.03 does not qualify as a redevelopment site as it has been in agricultural use since the 1930’s and is not classified as vacant.  He noted that agriculture is a principal permitted use in the OR/I zone where the property is located and that capital has been invested in the site recently with grape trellises being installed.  


Mr. Banisch said that the next step for this process is for a public hearing to be held on these findings.  He said that he public hearing should be held after the January reorganization meeting.  
3. Vouchers
Mr. DiSalvo made a motion to approve the vouchers reviewed by the Chairman and found in order and send them on for payment, seconded by Mr. Read. A voice vote was taken; all were in favor and the motion carried.

Mr. DiSalvo made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ms. McGroarty. A voice vote was taken; all were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara J. Margolese, Clerk
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